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Dear Parents and Community Members: 

We are pleased to present you with the Annual Education Report (AER) which 
provides key information on the 2020-2021 educational progress for Kingsley High 
School. The AER addresses the complex reporting information required by federal 
and state laws. The school's report contains information about student assessment, 
accountability, and teacher quality. If you have any questions about the AER, please 
contact high school principal, Mike Moran, for assistance. 

The AER is available for you to review electronically by visiting the following website 
at www.kingsley.k12.mi.us or you may review a copy of the report located in the high 
school office. 

For the 2020-21 school year, schools were identified using definitions and labels as 
required in the Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA). A Targeted Support and 
Improvement (TSI) school is one that has at least one underperforming student 
subgroup. An Additional Targeted Support (ATS) school is one that has a student 
subgroup performing at the same level as the lowest 5% of all schools in the state. A 
Comprehensive Support and Improvement (CSI) school is one whose performance 
is in the lowest 5% of all schools in the state or has a graduation rate at or below 
67%. Some schools are not identified with any of these labels. In these cases, no 
label is given. Kingsley High School is one of the schools that has not been labeled 
for targeted school improvement. 

Kingsley High School continues to work hard to improve the courses of study that 
we offer all of our students. Increased student achievement, and gaps in achievement 
are focal points when building academic interventions. Extended Learning 
Opportunity, individualized tutoring, and other interventions and programs strive to 
increase and bridge the achievement levels of all students. 
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State law requires that we also report the following additional information: 

Status of the School Improvement Plan 

Kingsley High School is in full compliance with the Michigan Department of 

Education school improvement plan model and that of North Central Accreditation 

(NCA) to develop and implement the school improvement plan. This model is 

provided through Advance Ed, an online tool that allows schools to develop goals 

and strategies to address areas that are in need of enhancement or improvement. 

Kingsley High School currently has four school improvement goals that are focused 

on the improvement of student achievement in the areas of math, science, social 

studies, and language arts. 

 

Description of Core Curriculum and Implementation 

This process was done with the cooperation and work of the Professional Learning 

Community (PLC) teams here at Kingsley High School. Once those learning goals 

were developed for all coursework, those learning goals were then linked to the High 

School Standards for the State of Michigan. 

Accountability Dat found at https://www.mischooldata.org/annual-education-report-

1/ 

I would like to personally thank the entire community for their continued support of 

Kingsley High School. We will continue to build on our recent achievements and will 

strive to be the finest high school and district in northwest Michigan.  

Sincerely, 

Mike Moran — Principal 

Kingsley High School 
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